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Teacher's transfer draws opposition
25 CENTS

by Pat DiMaggio
The Clark Board of

Education's intention to
transfer a teacher was met
with opposition from over

"I want to go on record as
stating that I never sought
nor do I desire this
transfer," said Goldstein to
the board. "I believe it" u i •-'h'pvaiuuu iron] over me ooaru. I believe it

IQ_ parents - and- teachers- -would-be-a-disservtce-to-thc-who attended the board's
last regular meeting of the
school year on June 9.

Hehnly losing
Goldstein after
fourteen years

Superintendent of
Schools Dr. Paul Ortenzio
recommended to the board
the transfer of teacher
Alyce Goldstein from
Hehnly School to Kumpf
School effective in
September.

Goldstein has been
employed as a fifth grade
teacher in a self-contained
classroom at Hehnly for the
past 14 years. Ortenzio in
formed Goldstein of her
transfer to Kumpf for the
1987-88 academic year with
a teaching assignment of
math and science by letter
dated May 27.

Goldstein said she had
two brief conversations
with Ortenzio in which she
did not agree to the transfer
and in which the teaching
of science was not discuss-
ed.

children of Clark and to me
if I were forced to take a
position in which I have no
interest. I have conveyed
these concerns to Dr. Orten-
zio, yet he contends I am
the. best qualified teacher
for the position, even
though he selected me only
one day after another
teacher turned down the
assignment."

The board planned to
transfer Jane Murray from
teaching science and math
at Kumpf School to fill a
third grade position at
Hehnly School. Goldstein
from Hehnly to Kumpf and
to hire another staff
member to fill Goldstein's
fifth grade position, said
Goldstein.

"Mrs. Goldstein is very
comfortable teaching fifth
grade," said Henry Var-
riano, a parent attending
the board meeting. "Why
transfer her to an area in
which she chooses not (o
teach?"

"Mrs. Murray has been
at Kumpf for a year," said
parent Marietta Schott.
"She said she is learning
right along with her class.
She's doing a good job.

Why take her away now .
The board then went into

a closed executive session to
dftcuss the transfer. On
their return to the meeting

~ltrey~iook a vote with Board
Members Toby D'AmboIa,
Jr., John Dolinaj. Michael
Dudek and Lori-Ann Kaza-
nowski voting against the
transfer.

"Clark is a small com-
munity," said Dolinaj.
"Hehnly School is a small
community. I really think
that as we put a teacher into
an area like Kumpf we
should be aware that tea-
chers have strengths and
limitations. We should look
toward the strengths."

"I firmly believe that
Murray should stay at
Kumpf and Goldstein
should stay at Hehnly," said
OurVy

"We need a strong tea-
cher to teach science at
Kumpf. A teacher who has
taught a self-contained class
for 14 years, no matter how
good, might not have the
strength necessary," said
Kazanowski.

"No teacher has any right
to one particular school or
particular grade," said
D'AmboIa. "But any move
should have some value to
it."

The transfers were up-
proved on a vote of 5 in

favor with 4 opposed. "The
issue before the hoard is a
sensitive one." :• iid Board
President R_ Donald Paris.
~It is hard for the board
members to make a decision
that is appropriate. We
hired the superintendent of
schools, he is our educa-
tional leader. The role of
the board is not to get in-
volved with the day-to-day
operation, it's to hire the
best people."

Alter the meeting, a de-
jected Goldstein said she
would pursue other ave-
nues, "1 might have to take
additional action to ques-
!ion this transfer." she said.

Graduation time
moved up for

Kumpf students

ALJ graduation set for Wednesday

by Pal DiMaggio
Superintendent of

Schools Dr. Paul Ortenzio
announced a change in the
graduation ceremonies for
Kumpf School at the Clark
Board of Education meetiDK.

by Pat DiMaggio
The Union County Reg-

ional Board of Education
has announced that Arthur
L. Johnson High School in
Clark will hold its gradua-
tion ceremonies on June 17
at 7 p.m. at Nolan Field, ad-
jacent to the school.

The board, at its regular
meeting held last week, also
terminated the temporary
appointment of William
Miskowitz as Acting Direc
tor of the Adult School ef-
fective June 30. Miskowitz
is Assistant Director of the
Adult School. Nancy Koop
has been appointed to the
position of Director of
Adult and Continuing Edu-
cation and will assume her
duties on July I.

The appointment of Don-
na Lenahan as Senior Class
Advisor was rescinded by
the board due to her ab-
sence on a child-rearing
leave during the 1987-88
school year. Thomas Long
was granted an adjustment
to his salary by the board,
from $23,000 annually to
$25,000 for the 1987-88
school year. Long is Assis-
tant to the Superintendent
for Public Relations for all
four of the Regional High
Schools governed by the
board.

In other business, the
board:

—Approved the partici-
pation of the following staff
members in an in-service
workshop on the use of the
calculator in science and
mathematics for two hours
each at a payment rate of
$1 I per hour: Erika
Broderick. Richard Esan-
drio, Roland Marionni,
Judith Rothwell, Herman
Simmeth, Carmen Vitolo
and Dorothy Ries.

—Approved the employ
ment of the following

guidance counselors during
the summer months: L.
Olszewski, $1,445.50; E.
SanFillipo, $1,858,50; J.
Streit, $1,351; R. Weinfcld,
$1,351.

—Approved the follow-
ing appointments: Assistant
Football Coach, James
Carovillano, $3,954; Head
Gymnastics Coach, Vic-
toria McCulIough. $2,813:
Cheerlcading Coach (Fall).
Kathleen Mahon, $1,043;
Checrleading Coach
(Winter), Kathleen Mahon,
$1,325.

—Approved the employ-
ment of the following
students as clerical or
custodial assistants for a
maximum of eight weeks
during the summer at a pay-
ment rate of $4 per hour:
Brian Gackstattcr, Robert
Gilbert, Vincent Gulbin.
Eric Markowitz, Robert
Pctersen, Richard Regan
and Steven Ting. Alternates
approved were John Joe,
Mark Maxemon, Glen Pro-
ctor, Ed Santa Barbara,
Michael Wozniak.

held Tuesday night.
Originally scheduled for 5

p.m. on June 17, the
ceremonies will instead be
held at 3:30 p.m. Parents
had complained that the
time was too close to the 7
p.m. graduation ceremonies
lor Arthur L. Johnson High
School.

Ortenzio explained that
graduation could not be
held before completion of
the 180th day of school
which, due to snow days
falls on (he 17th. The only

other alternative, he said,
was to hold graduation on
the following day, June 18.

The board also authoriz
ed the superintendent to
submit an application for
the Basic Skills Improve-
ment Program to the State
Department of Education
and authorized the presi-
dent and board secretary/
business administrator to
enter into a contract with
the Union County Educa-
tional Services Commission
for the provision of Chapter
192 and 193 services to non
public schools for the
1987-88 school year.

Policies on substitute
teachers and homework
were approved for first
reading and the board

secretary/business adminis-
trator was authorized to
submit bids for janitorial
supplies and bus routes.

Advanced study grants
were approved fojr Carl
Young. Kean C%*e in the
amount of S49P- and for
Elsa Dreyfus, Kean College
in the amount of $216.

PBA HONORS Frank J. Ginesi, left, a resident of
Clark, and president of the New Jersey State
Policemen's Benevolent Association, was honored with
a plaque by the Hudson County Central Labor Council
last month. Mr. Ginesi was recognized for his many
years of service to the state's labor movement, serving

Summer vocal workshop
"" begin June 15

A resolution reappointing
H. Edward Flanagan as
board secretary/business ad-
ministrator was approved
by the board. "This, is Mr.
Flanagan's third year with
us and he has served the
board well," said Board
President F. Donald Paris.
"We look forward to a long
mutually beneficial relation-
ship."

Union County CYO is
now acccpling registrations
for their 34th Annual Sum-
mer Day Camp. Norbcrt G
Van Bergen. County Pro-
gram Director, announced
CYOs Camp Scton will
open on June 29 and close
August 21.

Camp Seton to begin
June 29 —

The camp, for boys and
girls between the ages of 5
and 13. consists of arts and
crafts, swim instrucrion
sporting events, special trips
and many extras. The hours
are Monday through Fri-
day, 9 a.m. to 3:15 p.m.

Camp Scton is held at
Mother Seton High School
m Clark and directed by
Ms. Cathy Drake.

For more information
about the camp and a free
brochure, call 3811310.

• Library lists
summer hours,
video rentals

Summer hours begin
June 15 at Clark Public
Library as follows: Tues-
day, Wednesday and Fri-
day, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.;
Monday and Thursday, 10
a.m. to 9 p.m. The library
will be closed Saturdays.

Video circuit releases for
the month of June are: Co-
coon; Diamonds are
Forever; The King and I;
The Muppet Movie; Young
Frankenstein; Corduroy
The Sharks; To Kill a
Mockingbird; The Way to
Cook Poultry; Funny Girl;
Ghostbuslers; The Omen;
and Extremities.

JOURNALISM STUDENTS from the Arthur L. Johnson Regional High School In Clark
were among the 68 students who recently attended the 1987 Union County Regional
District Journalism Conference at the Governor Livingston Regional High School In
Berkeley Heights. The guest speaker at the conference was Marc Abrams, a member
of the Board of Directors at the Student Press Law Center in Washington, D.C., who
spoke about student press rights. Pictured here at the conference, flanking Marc
Abrams (second from left) are Johnson Regional student journalists Susan Cerasa (far
left), Jon-Henry Barr (second from right), and Jessica Bodniewicz (far right).

The Third Annual Sum-
mer Vocal Workshop, of-
fered by the Union County
Regional High School
District No. 1, will get
underway on Monday,
June 15, with an organiza-
tional meeting at 7:30 p.m.
in the Vocal Music Room
of the Jonathan Dayton
Regional High School in
Springfield.

This year, the course will
be team-taught by Al Pen-
dlcton and Brenda Kay,
both Regional District staff
members. Mr. Pendleton. a
graduate of Westminster
Choir College, taught the
class during its first two
years of existence. This
summer, he will joined by
Ms. Kay, a graduate of
Fairlcigh Dickinson Univer-
sity.

Essentially, instruction
will be tailored to fit the
needs of members of the
class. To that end, students
will be asked to complete a
questionnaire concerning
their musical goals.

In response to requests, a
wide variety of instruction
in vocal music will be
available to students in this
class. Students have, in the
past, requested the forma-
tion of a choir, private and
group voice lessons, music
theory and harmony in-
struction, ear training and
vocal coaching. Those same
people have included many
beginning singers as well as
singers with experience in
barber shop groups, church
and temple choirs, universi-
ty and high school choruses,
rock bands and community
theatre.

Classes arc offered free of
tuition to bonafidc residents
of the Regional District
communities of Berkeley
Heights, Clark, Garwood,
Kcnilworth, Mountainside
and Springfield. Interested
musicians from outside the
Regional District may at-
tend the Summer Vocal
Workshop for a fee.

The course will end with
a public performance at
Jonathan Dayton Regional

High School on July 28,
with members of the class
performing music they have
worked on during the sum-
mer.

Further information on
the Summer Vocal Work-
shop may be obtained by
calling Al Pcndlelon at

past ten years as president of the N.J. State PBA.
Presenting the award to Mr. Ginesi, from left, aro Ed-
ward Pulver, president, Hudson County Central Labor
Council; U.S. Congressman Frank Guarini; and State
Senator Chris Jackman.

McArdle elected president
of Clark American Legion
Members of Clark Post

328 of the American Legion
have elected Donald McAr
die of Skylark Place. Clark
to a second term as Com
mander of the organization
for the 1987-88 program
year.

Officers elected to scrvi;
with Commander McArdle
are John Specht, Sr. Vice
Commander; James Kehoe

Clark AARP
slates meeting
and vacations

Clark Chapter #3733
American Association of
Retired Persons will meet
on Friday, June 12, at I
p.m. Brewer Senior Citizen
Center, Westfield Avenue,
Clark, following a social
hour at 12:30 p.m. -

Members are requested
to contribute canned goods
to be donated to a shelter
for the homeless in
Elizabeth.

Entertainment will be
furnished by the Bell
Ringers of the Scotch Plains

Presbyterian Church. Elec-
tion and installation of new
officers will take place.

Reservations arc still be-
ing accepted for the six-day
trip to Nashville, Tennesce
in September and a week's
cruise to the Caribbean
also in September.

There will be no meetings
during the months of July
and August. Monthly
meetings will resume on Fri-
day, September 11

Call 3821295 for further
information.

Jr., Vice Commander; Ruy
Grimes, Adjutant; William
Cox, Finance Officer; Joe
(Mike) Mikus, Service Of-
ficer; Michael Totin,
Chaplain; Nicholes Adam-
ski, Sgt. at Arms; Nelson
Metchatkowski, Judge Ad-
vocate; Theodore Lumbudi,
Historian.

Trustees elected aro Peter
Messier, George Toriirolh.
Joseph Rybak, and James
Kehoe.

Appoinled as house
chairman was Joseph
Rybak. Peter Messier will
serve as bar chairman.

Commander McArdle ap-
plauded all Past Com-
manders, officers and
members for their work and
dedication through (he 40
years of the Post's growth
and their ability to make
Clark Post 328 a leader in
Union County. He staled
the highlight of the year
was Clark being chosen by
the National Organization
as Post of tin; Month in
May.

The officers elect will be
istalled on Saturday, June

13 by the Union County of
ficcrs. The festivities will
open at 8 p.m. at the post
home on Westfield Ave.

BUILDING DYNAMICS... Andrejs Delle, a senior at the Arthur L. Johnson Regional
High School In Clark, stands beside his final project from the school's Gifted and
Talented class. This Intricate wooden construction, entitled "Guts: What Holds Up A
House," displays the dynamics of two-story construction. Andrejs, who will be atten-
ding the Rutgers University College of Engineering in September, was one of 66
students who participated in the Regional District Gifted and Talented Exposition Night
held recently at Johnson Regional. Mr. John Aragona. a teacher of chemistry at ALJ, is
the director of the school's GST program.


